
	ENGLISH 10

	

	
English 10 is the second course in a series of language arts courses you are required to take at the high school level.  One pleasant bonus with all of the English 10 courses is the addition of oral communications.  It will be incorporated into many of our activities, especially second semester.  A great deal of material is covered in this course, and you are responsible for understanding the requirements and my expectations.  I will make both of these quite clear to you as we progress through the material. 
Throughout the year, we will be using our textbook, Holt McDougal’s Literature, individual novels, and other non-fiction texts.  Additional supplementary reading and writing materials are also discussed throughout the year.  Each class period you need to bring the required textbook(s), a folder designated to hold only materials for this class, paper, a pen or pencil, and reading material for silent reading.  It’s not likely I’ll provide supplies if you forget to bring them, and it’s even more unlikely that I’ll allow you to return to your locker for them.  Food and drink is allowed in this classroom, but this is a privilege that can be revoked.
The high school’s modified block schedule will provide us with both shorter class periods and longer block periods. Our smaller blocks of time include instruction and practice in the areas of writing, literature, grammar, and vocabulary/spelling, and our larger blocks of time will be the same with additional time for conferencing or writing.  We will also spend a great deal of time simply talking – talking about writing, literature, grammar (trust me), etc.
Writing, literature, and grammar assignments are normally done independently.  Some work in class, however, is done in partners or groups as time and the particular assignment allows.  If you’d like to complete this work on your own, that is fine, too.  In the end, everyone will be responsible for learning the material.  As you know by now, copying someone else’s work most definitely does not provide you with the knowledge needed to complete independent assignments, quizzes, tests, and projects.  And all quizzes and tests in this course are completed on your own.
Your grade in this course is calculated using points.  Each assignment, quiz, etc. is worth a particular amount of points.  Obviously, quizzes and tests are worth more points than routine, daily assignments.  Periodically, I will print you a “Class Progress Report” that details every assignment, its value, and the points you received for the assignment.  It is to your advantage to check this report when you receive it and point out any errors I may have made (if they are to your advantage). As always, you can check grades and assignments on PowerSchool and bring discrepancies to my attention.
I find that when expectations are set high, students find a way to reach them.  That is my hope for you this year.  If you have any concerns, questions, or comments, I am always available.  You can see me before or after school.  You can also call me at school (389-5681) or at home (339-5341), or you can reach me through email (tgresham@illinibluffs.com).
	



